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     Town Council Agenda Report  

 
 
Date:   March 26, 2019    Item No. 8 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
Subject: AWARD A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT FOR THE 

TUSCOLA - KASOTA CONNECTION ROAD - PROJECT NO. 2018-09 
 
From:  Douglas Robertson, Town Manager 
 
Submitted by: Brad Miller, Town Engineer 
  Engineering Department 
   
Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A    

 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Award a Professional Services Agreement to Merrell-Johnson for the Tuscola - Kasota 
Connection Road - Project No. 2018-09 subject to “Approval as to Form” by the Town 
Attorney and “Approval as to Content” by the Town Manager.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On October 17, 2018, the Planning Commission reviewed and approved permits for the 

demolition of the existing buildings and paved parking at the corner of Outer Highway 18 

South and Kasota Road to allow for the construction of a new 4,574 square-foot commercial 

building, drive-thru lane, landscaping, and parking. As a condition of approval, the outer 

highway fronting the property will be eliminated between Tuscola Road and Kasota Road, 

and the Town will design and construct a new access road 400’ south of the project area.   

High turnover establishments, as proposed, generate a high volume of vehicles, much 

higher than the current uses, or most other uses.  Kasota Road and Highway 18 is one of 

the busiest intersections in the Town. The existing outer highway intersection at this location 

is in close proximity to the main highway and creates a challenging situation for motorists.   

The intersections of the outer highways along with the main highway create a multitude of 

potential turning movements and through movements that occur at the same time.  Due to 

the high volume of such movements, there is an increase of potential conflicts between 

vehicles.   
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SUMMARY: 
 
Engineering staff distributed a Request for Proposal to three local firms to provide survey 
and design services for the new access road. On March 1, 2019, the Town received one 
proposal from Merrell-Johnson. Upon review of the proposal and interviewing the firm, 
staff believes that Merrell-Johnson is qualified to proceed with the project for the following 
reasons: 
 

• Strength of the project team members and balance of engineering, research, and 
local knowledge; 

• Understanding of the project area and depth of research conducted prior to the 
interview; 

• Ability to provide value engineering and alternative designs while maintaining 
continuity with local design standards.  

 
For all the reasons mentioned above, staff recommends that Merrell-Johsnon be awarded 
a Professional Services Agreement totaling $39,223.50 for the Tuscola - Kasota 
Connection Road- Project No. 2018-09  
  
FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

On November 13, 2018, Council approved a budget amendment to the Fiscal Year 2018-
2019 budget authorizing the use of $250,000.00 in Measure I funds for this project to 
include design and construction activities.  Merrell-Johnson’s proposal is for $39,223.50.   
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

• Project Location 

• Professional Services Agreement 
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Project Location 
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